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Principal’s messagqge:

Just a reminder that March
Break is from the 11" to
the 15" inclusive.

Wishing you all an enjoyable
break!

February has been an exciting month at
Kimberley and Beaches Alternative School!

Our DANCE-A-THON on February 13" was great
fun! Our students and staff showed their moves
on the dance floor and raised funds to support
school programs and activities such as Scientist
in the School and Prologue presentations.

As we start term 2, we continue to reinforce the
importance of cohesive approaches at home and
school to support our students’ achievement. We
invite parents to visit:
http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/eng/literacynumeracy/p
arentGuideNumEn.pdf

where you can find many practical and fun ideas
on how to practice Math at home.

This is also a good time to highlight the learning
displayed on our school walls:

LEARNING GOAL

SUCCESS CRITERIA

words from Ojtbway artist,
Daphne odjig:

“If my work as an artist has
somehow helped to open doors
between our people and the non-
natlve community, thew | am
glad. | am even wore deeply
pleased if it has helped encourage
the young people that have
followed our generation, to express
thetr pride tn our heritage more
openly, more joyfully than |
would have ever dared to think
possible.”



http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/eng/literacynumeracy/parentGuideNumEn.pdf
http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/eng/literacynumeracy/parentGuideNumEn.pdf

P ’ School Council

Please check out the Kimberley School Council
Website at www.kimberleysc.com for school and
event updates. On our website you’ll see:
e Information on what the School Council’s role
is and how we can help you
e Information on fund raising efforts, what are
we raising money for and how
Next meeting is Monday, Mar. 25, 2019; 6:30 PM
in the school library. Free child care for school age
children is available.

If you have any questions to ask, issues to raise, or if
you would like to volunteer for any upcoming events
please email us at kimberleyjpscouncil@gmail.com
(of course also feel free to come up and introduce
yourself if you see us at school).

‘)"gk Click here to Sign up to rgceive
Q@ QQ sign up for regyl_ar e_mall
o notification and
announcements.

our email list

Skating
Our last skate day for Kimberley was Tuesday
February 26th. Borrowed skates can be returned
now or kept until we return from March Break.
The skates will be sent to Birchmount HS to be
sharpened for next season. Thanks to all the
parents and caregivers who helped make both
days a great success!!!
Thanks also to our
Parent Council who paid
for the ice time once
again!!!

BAS also finished a fun
season of skating.

Huge thanks to teachers
and parents who made it
all possible!

Dance-a-Thon
We danced, we sang, we
cheered, and we
K )’ laughed. Thanks to every
3‘ 5 one of our sponsors who
3 supported our schools.
We couldn’t do some of
the things we love to do without the financial

support of our community!! We are still waiting to
get a final total. Thanks again!!

Co-Ed Volleyball
Thanks to our wonderful parent-coach Megan

Meeds, we were able to

‘ : offer a co-ed volleyball

club. The students have learned the basics, and

are now starting to put their skills to use in game
situations. Good work everyone!!!

Badminton

Girls and boys interested in playing on the
Badminton Team are to keep their ears and eyes
open for announcements about try-outs. These
will be happening SOON!!! A co-ed team will be
chosen before March Break.

Tennis anyone????

The week before March Break, some instructors
from the Kew Gardens Tennis Club will be
working with our students to teach them the
basics of tennis. We are really looking forward
this!!! Later on, when the weather improves, they
have invited us to go down and use their courts in
Kew Gardens. So awesome!!l “Love” this!!!



http://www.kimberleysc.com/
mailto:kimberleyjpscouncil@gmail.com
https://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwi7xKb9hsvgAhVs5IMKHRiHCnQQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://designdroide.com/tennis-players.html&psig=AOvVaw3oLxfA_jjDYiMqQxQ3K2yu&ust=1550777553863992

Rm. 203 Letters To and From Authors

In October, the students in Room 203 began to
plan letters to their favourite authors. Using a
graphic organizer, they described what they liked
about their authors’ books, identified their
favourite moments in one book, asked a few
guestions, and asked for advice about writing.
Once their planners were finished, they wrote a
draft, got some feedback from Mrs. Cullen about
how to improve their letters, wrote another draft,
and got more feedback! Finally, they typed and
printed their final copies, and addressed their
envelopes. We sent them off hopefully, to writers
like J.K. Rowling, Lemony Snicket, Trenton Lee
Stewart, and Kate DiCamillo, to name just a few.
And . .. we've received responses! Four of our
students have heard from their favourite authors!
The first to answer was the writer of the “Harry
Potter” series, J.K. Rowling One student
received a picture postcard from Kate DiCamillo,
who wrote “The Tale of Despereaux” and “The
Miraculous Journey of Edward Tulane”. Tony
DiTerlizzi who wrote the Spiderwick series also
wrote back! We are thrilled that these busy
people have taken the time to get in touch with
their young readers.

Dear Owen,

Thank you very much for your letter. I'm sorry to say that | now receive so much
mail that | cannot answer every piece individually, much as | would like to, However, | love
receiving feedback from readers and | try and read as much as | can.

| have been very busy working on the Fantastic Beasts series of films, for which I'm
writing the scripts, The second in the series, The Crimes of Grindelwald is now showing in
cinemas. The play, Harry Potter and the Cursed Child, on which | have collaborated is now
showing in theatres.

| hope to write another children’s book one day and there really aren’t many spare
hours in the day at the moment. Even so, the fact that people take the time and trouble to
write means a great deal to me, so thank you once again for your letter and for being such a
fan of “Harry’s.”

With very best wishes,

J.K. Rowling

January 28, 2019

Dear Griffin,

Thank you so much for your lovely letter, [ am happy to hear th‘at you enjgyed The
Spiderwick Chronicles. | certainly enjoyed spinning the Spiderwick tales with Holly
Black.

To answer your question, the idea for Spiderwick started long ago; 1 creat:e}d a field
guide to fantastical creatures when I was twelve, called "Gondav_vanaland. Iwas
introduced to goblins and fairies at a very young age through fairy tales re?ad to me
by my mom, like those of the Brothers Grimm and Andrew Lang. .When. I first started
to think about making the field guide into a book, I was not satisfied with my
technical ability, so I took a lot of life-drawing classes and frequented the Museum of
Natural History where I copied many of the mounted animal specimens. It was hern?
I began to think about goblins and fairies viewed through the eye of a naturalist as in
Arthur Spiderwick’s Field Guide to the Fantastical World Around You. | based Arthur
Spiderwick's character on one of my favorite artists, Arthur Rackham.

As for coming up with story ideas - the truth is there are times when I get stumped
too, where I do not feel inspired or very imaginative. Often, I return to the place that
sparks my mind—the great outdoors. Being in nature both stimulates my brain and
helps me process. From hikes in the woods to walks on the beach, thfe endless
textures, patterns, and colors in our outdoor world is the most amazing, '
overwhelming inspiration one could hope for.I also find motivation from reading
stories and copying art from masters, Whether I'm reading Beatrix Potter's je_:_'emy
Fisher or rendering an alien from The Art of Star Wars there are many thmgs' in
books that rouse my imagination. The most important advice I can give you is to

never give up.

If you want to know more, you can always check out www.diterlizzi.com to see
what’s going on with me. . .

Thank you and keep reading and writing!

TONY DiTERL

PO Box 442 - Amherst, MA + 01004

www._katedicamillo.com
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Black History Month in Rm. 209
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Dash and Dot Coding

Rm 202

Three students from Ms. Van Wonderen'’s class
(Kian, Tristan and Mohamed) came to teach the
us how to use an app called Blockly to code. We
learned how to make the robot move, turn and
speak.

Thank you to room 208 for teaching us.
Ryla, Austin and Day Jean!
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Dates To Remember
Monday, March 11 — Friday March 15

March Break (Holiday)

BAS General Meeting Thursday, March 21
KPS Parent Council Monday, March 25
Pizza Lunch Wednesday, March 27
Performance by Sheldon Casavant Friday, March 29
Good Friday (Holiday) Friday, April 19
Easter Monday (Holiday) Monday, April 22
Victoria Day (Holiday) Monday, May 20

P A Day (No School) Friday, June 7

BAS Gr. 6 Graduation Tuesday, June 25
KPS Gr. 6 Graduation Wednesday, June 26

Last Day of School Thursday, June 27

Character Development Attributes
March: Honesty

Make online payments with

SchoolCashOnline

v~ Field trips
v~ Sports Events
v~ Activity Fees

Register at http://tdsb.schoolcasonline.com OKEVGCROUP

School Cash Simplified


http://tdsb.schoolcasonline.com/

